Record of Decisions

Bonfire Night Meeting held on Friday the 15th of February 2019 in 
the Town Council Office, Durrington
Attendance

Mr David Ferguson

Mr David Beamish

Cllr Graham Wright

Clerk to the Council Mrs Sarah Tucker
Apologies

Cllr John Todd

Lt Col David Penniall
	Item
	Comments
	Comments/Action

	FIREWORK DISPLAY
	Due to the success of the annual event, the numbers that attend and the limited numbers of those able to set up the firework display a professional firework company has been requested to provide sample displays for consideration.  These were considered by the committee as being good value for money with the addition of the risk being transferred to a professional company.  The cost for the services offered would be a similar amount to what is already paid for the fireworks alone. The decision was therefore made to go ahead with the £1500 display, this would be funded by the Church as in previous years.
The committee requested that a few questions be asked of the company in relation to the location of the bonfire, access from the old road and cancellation implications.  The clerk would get responses back.
	Clerk

	CAR PARKING
	It is hoped that the car parking spaces (approx. 60) that were provided in 2018 would be available again in 2019.
	Cllr Graham Wright

	VENDORS
	The following vendors would be invited for 2018.  It was noted that a negative comment about the hot drinks from Sodexho had been received by one attendee.  Vendors would not be expected to make a contribution of their takings if the event was not well attended.  
Sodexho
Stonehenge Inn

Glow Sticks x 2
	All

	CHARITY COLLECTORS
	As there is an entry fee for the event there is to be no charity collections on site.
	All

	ADVERTISING
	Banners need to be simple and re-usable.  The 2018 ones had too much information on.  
Flyers may be considered for inclusion with the November edition of the Durrington and Larkhill Dispatch.

Keeping the public updated on whether the event is still going ahead (inclement weather) would be done via Facebook and posters.  If the event has to be rescheduled, posters would be placed in prominent places around the village.
	Clerk

	GUY COMPETITION
	Despite offering a good prize fund (£100) the competition has had limited entries over the past few years (2 last year).  Local businesses would be approached to enter a guy along with schools and the public.
	Cllr Graham Wright
Lt Col Penniall

	TIMINGS
	The event timings would be the same as 2018.
Gates Open/Food - 4.30pm

Bonfire Lit – 5.15pm

Guy Competition – 5.30pm

Fireworks – 6pm


	All

	TICKET PRICES
	The ticket prices would be the same as 2018.
Adults £3

Children £2

Family £10 (2 adults + up to 4 children)
	All

	GATES
	The same gate areas would be used, these would be manned by the church.  The 2018 float of £600 (mainly £1 coins) would be provided for 2019.
	David Ferguson


